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Mission Statement:  

To Love and to Lead 
 

The Mission of Heritage United Methodist Church 

is to Love God and people passionately and to Lead 

people into a passionate relationship with Jesus Christ. 

In Hospital: 

Gene Short (UAMS) 

Jennell Dove (Sparks FS) 
 

At Home:  

Rylyn Bacchus, Pat Brewer, Shirley 

Bromley, Mary Dempsey, Jennell Dove, 

Patsy Ellison, James Minor, Rachel 

Mosher, Dorinda Stewart, Bill Thomas, 

Connie Warren 
 

Assisted Living:   

Steve Burns (Fianna Hills NH) 

Mary Coble (Crawford H&R) 

Lavita Middleton (Sebastian County Retirement Center) 

Paul Nash (Crawford H&R) 

Doris Ricks (Brownwood Manor) 

Warren Taylor (Methodist) 

Therese Zolk (Valley Springs H&R) 
 

In Thanksgiving: 

Karl and Maggie Jean Hilderbrand in the 

birth of their son, Samuel.  Proud grandparents 

are Bob and Hope Simons. 
 

In Sympathy: 

Jason Hurst and Family in the death of his 

grandmother, Ina Castleberry. 

 

Heritage Happenings is published weekly 
Office Hours:  Mon - Thurs: 8 am - 5 pm; Fri: 8 am - 12 pm 

Phone: 479-474-6424 

FAX & E-mail Address:  474-8549; office@heritage.church 

Church Web Page: www.heritage.church 

Arkansas Area Bishop: Rev. Gary Mueller 

District Superintendent: Rev. Steve Coburn 

Lead Pastor: J. Wesley Hilliard, whilliard@heritage.church 

Pastor Emeritus Bill Kelton, bekelton@sbcglobal.net 

Director of Ministries: Roger Goins, rgoins@heritage.church 

Worship Arts Minister Caleb Lester, clester@heritage.church 

Welcome Minister: Becki Kneeland, bkneeland@heritage.church 

Congregational Care Pastor: Max Goins, mgoins@heritage.church 

Outreach Pastor LaToya Shepherd, lshepherd@heritage.church 

Ministry Development Pastor: Ron Lewis, rlewis@heritage.church 

Accompanist: Rick Endel, rendel@heritage.church 

Youth and Family Pastor: Brian Seewald, bseewald@heritage.church 

Associate Youth Minister: Brad Martin, bmartin@heritage.church 

Middle School Pastor: Brad Sneed, bsneed@heritage.church 

Children’s Minister: Shea Marsh, smarsh@heritage.church 

Preschool Coordinator Shawnna Seewald, sseewald@heritage.church 

Business Administrator Bobby Boyakin, bboyakin@heritage.church 

Publications Secretary: Kathy Goins, kgoins@heritage.church 

Staff Secretary: Pam James, pjames@heritage.church 

Facility Manager: Steve Kelton, skelton@heritage.church 

Newsletter/Bulletin Announcements: office@heritage.church 

April 14 

ONE SERVE 

April 27-28 

WOMEN’S CONFERENCE 
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FROM YOUR PASTOR’S HEART! …  

“HERE AND NOW: FUELING THE FIRE FOR THE FUTURE” 
 

Three years ago in March, we launched our Here and Now: Fueling the 

Fire for the Future capital campaign!   It has been a wonderful success, and 

we will celebrate it this Sunday morning with a reception between services and 

rejoicing in each worship service!  In this campaign, we had the most ever “faith

-promised” at Heritage.  We had the largest ever, one-day offering.  We had 

our largest-ever gifts given to Heritage.  We tore down the Wall of Debt, and have saved several hundred 

thousand dollars toward our future building and land improvement. 

 
Thank you to all of you who made faith-promises!  Thank you to all who have given to the Here and Now campaign 

and to those who served on our Here and Now task force!  Thank you to those who have completed your faith-

promise and to those still committed to completing it.  Thank you to all of you who are continuing to give to our 

capital improvement/building fund. 

 
Sunday, April 29th at 3 p.m., we will have an open Church Council Meeting where the Building Committee will share 

where they are in planning, get your input, and pray for the Lord’s direction and timing. 

 
God is on the move through Heritage!  I am glad to be a part of laying a solid and expanding foundation for the 

future of this church family and its mighty exploits for the Kingdom of God in the years ahead! 

 
Continuing to stoke and fuel the fire! 

 

Pastor Wes 

P.S. Don’t miss this Sunday’s message on Lazarus: Stepping Toward Life! 



MEMORIALS 
In memory of MAURICE SAGELY 

by:   

 Bruce and Janet Johnson (CM) 

 Benton and Juanita Cone (BF) 

 Nancy Sagely (WAF) 

 Darrell and Rhonda Shook (WAF) 

 John and Margo Symonds (BF) 

 Rick and Susan Taylor (WAF) 

 Dorvan and Mikie Wiley (BF) 
 

BF-Building Fund   WAF-Worship Arts Fund  

CM-Children’s Ministry 

PRAYER CHAIN 
If you have prayers that you would 

like to share with your church 

f a m i l y ,  p l e a s e  e m a i l 

prayerchain@heritage.church or 

call the office.   

WRITING MINISTRY 
Expressions’ will meet this Thursday, 

April 5th at 5 pm in the Welcome 

Center. Anyone can submit a 

writing at anytime to Lu Ann 

Donahou at 479-259-3861. *Our 

writings are published in a monthly 

newsletter that is available in the Great 

Hall. 

CLOTHES CLOSET  
Many of you have asked where to 

take your clothes that you would 

like to donate to the clothes closet.  

Our clothes closet is located in the 

house on the west side of our 

campus (the address is 1504 

Pointer Trail).  The drop-off bin is 

on the back porch. Please place 

your items in the bin and a group of 

volunteers will sort through them 

and get them ready for the many 

customers from our community. 

HERITAGE PRESCHOOL 
Registration for the 2018-19 school 

year has begun. Feel free to stop by 

the church office and pick up an 

enrollment form or call Shawnna 

Seewald at 479-474-6424 or email 

at sseewald@heritage.church.  

BIRTHDAY LIST 
A list of April birthdays is available 

in the Great Hall. 

NEWCOMERS’ DINNER 
Join us for the newcomers’ dinner  

Thursday, April 19th at 6 pm at the 

Kneeland’s. Contact Becki for your 

reservation. 

BAPTISM SUNDAY 

If you are interested in being   

baptized at church Sunday, April 

15th, please contact the church 

office at 474-6424. 

ROOTS CLASS 
Want to better understand the 

Hebraic roots of our Christian 

faith? Join us Monday, April 9th at 5 

pm in room 133. Lucy Barry will 

facilitate. 

FOOD PANTRY NEEDS 
We desperately need volunteers in 

several areas: stock and bag food, 

strong bodies to unload trucks of 

food and serve customers.  For 

more information and times 

needed, contact Roger Burkert at 

462-3392. 

ONESERVE 
Saturday, April 14th at 8 am, we 

will partner with area churches for 

our Community One Serve Day!  We 

will meet in the parking lot of VBHS 

on the East side of the building.  

JOY SEEKERS 
Ladies, join us at 10:45 am this 

Friday, April 6 in the church parking 

lot. We will take the church bus to 

eat lunch (Dutch treat) at Steffey’s 

Pizza in Barling and then tour 

Nana’s Irish Garden in Charleston.  

Please bring $5 to cover the cost of 

gas and a tip for the driver.  It may 

be less depending on the number of 

people going. *There is room for 22 

so bring a guest...We could save 

money and make a new friend. Call 

Alta Poppe (471-1780) or Vesta 

Everitt (471-5476 for questions or 

reservations. 

CAPITOL CAMPAIGN 

TESTIMONIES 
As we enter the final month of our 

three year Here and Now Capital 
Campaign we want to know how 

God worked in your life enabling 

you to meet or exceed your 

financial commitment or to give 

when you felt unable to make a 

commitment. Share what you 

learned with others by simply 

writing a few sentences about your 

experience. Responses will be 

compiled and shared in upcoming 

newsletters and bulletins. You may 

sign your response or remain 

anonymous if you prefer.  Please 

share your thoughts by mailing/

bringing to the church office or 

email them to sueweege@cox.net. 

MISSIONS:   

POUNDING THE RUPPS 
The Rupps will be on furlough from 

missionary service in the Far East 
beginning April 16th!  Please help us 

stock their pantry by bringing 

canned goods, dry goods, spices 

and gift cards to the Fellowship Hall 

on Sunday, April 15th.   

WEDDING SHOWER 
Please join us for a wedding shower 

to honor Jaden Talley and Garrett 

Tatum on Sunday, April 22nd from 2 

to 4 pm in the Welcome Center.  

Jaden is the daughter of Jon and 

Kim Talley. Garrett is the son of 

David and Denise Tatum. The 

couple is registered at Bed Bath and 

Beyond and on Amazon.  Hostess is 

the Off the Grid Life group. 

MISSING SOMETHING? 
Please stop by the office if you are 

missing your bible, eye glasses or a 

multitude of other items.  

MEN’S STUDY 
Join us for  Band of Brothers Bible 

study group  every Tuesday from 

6:15 - 7:15 am.  We meet for 

coffee, fellowship, study of the 

Word and prayer.  

YOUTH (grades 6th-12th) 

For upcoming activities, pick up the 

monthly calendar by the youth 

office in the children’s wing or go to 

heritage.church under the ‘What 

We Do’ tab. 

REGISTER TODAY:  ROOTED! 
The Heritage Rubies Women’s 

Conference is scheduled for April 

27-28! Register by April 8th to 

ensure you get a t-shirt. Forms are 

available in the church office.  The 

cost is $25. 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
Children’s Camp for children 

entering grades 3-5 is July 22-24 at 

Pinecrest in Ozone, Arkansas. 

HALO REPORT APRIL 2, 2018 
Baseball, it is said, is only a game. True. And the Grand Canyon is only 

a hole in Arizona. Not all holes, or games, are created equal.    

- George Will 

It is opening day for the Men’s and Co-ed Softball season this week.  The 

men play on Tuesday night at 6:15 and the Co-ed team plays at 7:15 & 8:15 

on Thursday evening.  All games will be played at the Kibler Diamond 

Center off Kibler Road.  Admission is free. No dogs allowed unless it is 

trained to run the bases for Mike Kneeland. Our weekend warriors will try 

to hit a tossed ball thrown at them at speeds up to 25 mph with a thin 

aluminum alloy stick. On defense our players will try to catch balls with a 

thin leather mitten or even bare-handed.  Batted balls can reach speeds of 

110 mph.   To field such a hard hit ball our athletes will need to have 

reaction times within .42 and .52 seconds.  Every other Tuesday night is 

Karaoke night.  Don’t miss seeing Andrew Elkins or Eric Marsh singing Mick 

Jagger, doing Frank Sinatra’s, “Fly me to the moon.”  It is a must see! 

When the Day of Pentecost 

had fully come, they were all 

with one accord in one 

place. 2 And suddenly there 

came a sound from heaven, as 

of a rushing mighty wind, and it 

filled the whole house where 

they were sitting. 3 Then there appeared to them divided 

tongues, as of fire, and one sat upon each of them. 4 And they 

were all filled with the Holy Spirit and began to speak with 

other tongues, as the Spirit gave them utterance. Act 2:1-4.  
 

During His earthly ministry, Jesus taught His disciples 

about the Holy Spirit. He called the Holy Spirit the 

Comforter and the Spirit of Truth. He told them that the 
Holy Spirit would give them the right words to say when 

they were witnessing to others. He told them that the 

Holy Spirit would guide them into all truth and that the 

Holy Spirt would speak to them about the things that He 

had seen and heard in the throne room of God. Jesus 

directed the disciples to wait in Jerusalem and when the 

Holy Spirit came, they would be empowered to do the 

things that He had called them to do. They believed Jesus 

and obeyed Him, gathering together in anticipation. They 

possessed a single-mindedness of purpose and they all 

wanted the same thing: The Holy Spirit! They laid aside 

their own personal agendas and checked their egos at the 

door of The Upper Room. In the midst of their unity, 

faith, humility, expectancy, and obedience, they 

encountered the life-changing fullness of the Holy Spirit. 

Jesus delivered on His promise to them and they went 

out and changed the world!  
 

The same offer of wisdom, comfort, truth, spiritual 

insight and power is still “on the table” today. As 

believers, we can receive the same gift that was poured 

out more than two thousand years ago. We can have a 

true encounter with the Holy Spirit and be filled to 

overflowing. All of us want to complete the task that 

God has laid before us; none of us want to be ineffective 

and incompetent Christians. We want to be a vessel that 

God uses to bring salvation, healing and deliverance to 

people we know and love. But the fact is, we simply don’t 

have the power and we will never have it on our own. 

There is a cost; there are sacrifices that will have to be 
made and our priorities will have to be rearranged. 

Things that we think are really important now, will 

become insignificant when the Holy Spirt comes in 

power. Surrendering to the Holy Spirit can be a little 

scary: “What if things get out of control?” “What will people 

think?” The Holy Spirit is not something to be feared but 

something to be desired. God is a good Father who 

desires to give His children good gifts.  If we want to see 

our home, families, schools, businesses and communities 

changed, we have to take on that same attitude that the 

disciples had in that Upper Room; that no 

matter what it costs, our prayer is “Come, 

Holy Spirit!”  
 

Mike McSpadden, Lay Leader 

HOLY SPIRIT 
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